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                        Friday 31 July 2020, Term 3 Week 2: No.10 

Tēnā koutou, nau mai, harere mai. Welcome to Term 3.  It sure is 
going to be a busy term with a lot going on.  Please keep an eye on the dates for the 
next two terms.  As new dates come up and if there are any changes we put these into 
the Fordell Flyer.  A date for you to note is that this term we will be having a Teacher’s 
Only Day.  This will be Week 5 Friday 21 August, therefore there will be no school for 
students on this day.   
Week 4 is Book Week – This is a fantastic week of book related activities and games.  
Throughout the week a Book Fair is on display in the school office where books and 
reading/writing related items can be 
purchased. Book Week will run the entire 
week of Week 4 Monday 10 August – 
Friday 14 August.  On the last day of Book 
Week, Friday 14 August, all students and 
staff come dressed as a book character 
and invite a VIP (Very Important Person) 
to school for some fun activities and 
morning tea. More is included in this 
flyer. 
Lost Property, name clothing please – Last term we had a lot of unclaimed clothing 
that we couldn’t return to owners.  Please name your child’s clothing then we are able 
to ensure that these can be returned when misplaced/left around school.  If you are 
looking for ‘lost’ clothing please check the Lost Property box which is located outside 
the cloak bay, by Room 3.  

Winter Sport Season – Hockey and netball have started.  This 
year the day and venues for some sports has changed.  The 
Year 1 and 2 hockey will be at Whanganui Girls College.  
Netball Year 1-4 is on Wednesdays and Year 5-8 Thursdays.  As 
soon as we know 
the sports draw we 
put it up in the 
Fordell Office 

window beside the drive and on the 
Facebook Page, however please do check as 
sometimes there are last minute changes.  
We would also like to say a HUGE thank you 
to the parents, grandparents, siblings and 
families who are coaching and 
assisting/managing with these teams – 
sport teams wouldn’t happen without these 
wonderful volunteers, please support them 
at the games ☺.   
 

Fordell Flyer 
   Community partnership creating confident, connected life-long learners. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

OUR VALUES 
These are our expectations 

 

Compassion 

Aroha 
• Show empathy. 

• Pride for myself and 

school. 

• Work as a team. 

•  

Courage 

Toa 

• Persevere. 

• Make good and honest 
choices. 

• Show confidence. 
 
 

Respect 

Whakaute 

• Speak with and show 
respect. 

• Let others learn. 

• Caring for equipment 
and property. 
 

Responsibility 

Kawenga 

• Ready to learn. 

• Be committed. 

• Take ownership for my 
choices. 

THE 4Rs 
Our Learning Muscles 

How we do things around here 
 

• Resilience 

• Reciprocity 

• Resourcefulness 

• Reflectiveness 

 

  

Ngā mihi nui.  - Yvette Moorhouse,Principal 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
Happy Birthday to the following students: 

Monday 20 July – Sienna Rossiter 
Wednesday 22 July – Carter Connors 

Saturday 25 July – Miley Michie 
Sunday 26 July – Axel Michie 

Monday 27 July – Caleb Houlahan 
Monday 27 July – Scott Hughes 
Monday 27 July – Maks Reitsma 

Friday 31 July – Dexter Brotherton 
Friday 31 July – Zyon Cooper 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Week 4 
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Term 3 Week 1 we celebrated 

 awards: 
 

Senior Hub 
Scott Hughes for his positive start to Term 3.  

Daniel O’Neill for always making good choices and working hard in class. 
Hamish Perkins for working hard in Maths. 

 

Junior Hub 
 

Alice-Rose Macrae for having a great attitude toward her learning. 
Keegan Spicer for having a ‘can-do’ attitude and trying his best in his learning.   

 
 

FORDELL VALUE CERTIFICATES 
These students have received a certificate for displaying the school values on a consistent 

basis.  Congratulations to the following Fordell School students:  
 

Oakley Kiriona, Axel Michie, Angus Gordon, Anthony Rowe, Charlotte Wenn, Gerogia 
Martin, Kimberly Macrae, Ollie Tanner, Deacon Williams, Matthew Grice,  

Annabelle Dwyer, Kobi Auker, Miley Michie, Ellie Simpson, Annabelle Spetch, Jessie Miller 

 

 

Term 3 Week 2 we celebrated 

 awards: 

 

Senior Hub 
Aterea Davis-Nanai for having a positive learning attitude and finishing all his 

learning to the best of his ability. 
Samuel Macrae for showing courage and helping with our Te Reo learning. 

Greta Gill for consistently showing the value of Respect. 
 

Junior Hub 
Aston Hayward for being a reading superstar and always trying her best.  
Macey Spicer for showing enjoyment and engagement in her learning. 

 
 

FORDELL VALUE CERTIFICATES 
These students have received a certificate for displaying the school values on a consistent 

basis.  Congratulations to the following Fordell School students:  
 

Alice-Rose Macrae, Ella Van Dalen, Ricki Nessling-Papara, Josiah Martin, Sasha Pullen,  
Darline Sklenars-Quilter, Blake Sollitt, Caleb Houlahan, Xavier Gardiner, Janke Venter, 

Ellishay Goff, Angel Landon-Lane, Olivia Gordon, Lyric Cooper, Korbin Gabbott, 
Julian Dunn, Abi McLeay, Luca Kuehne, Carter Watkins-Oxtoby 

 
 

Term 3 

Week 3 
Wednesday 5 Aug – Senior Hub Art Trip 

Thursday 6 Aug – Cullinane College Open 
Evening 6pm 

Friday 7 Aug – Share the Road Visit 

Week 4 – Book Week 

Book Fair in Office 
Tuesday 11 Aug – Interschool Netball 

Friday 14 August – Book Character Dress Up 
Day and bring a VIP to school 

Week 5 

Monday 17 Aug - BOT Meeting 
Tuesday 18 Aug – Interschool Football 

Wednesday 19 Aug – Fordell School Cross 
Country 

Friday 21 Aug – Teacher Only Day  

Week 7 

Friday 4 Sept – Cluster Cross Country 

Week 8 

Tuesday 8 Sept – Mathex at Whanganui Girls 
College 

Wednesday 9 Sept – Fordell School Speeches 

Week 9 

Monday 14 Sept – Wed 16 Sept – Year 7&8 
Camp 

Thursday 17 Sept – Cluster Speech 
Competition 

Friday18 Sept– Year 5&6 Rippa Rugby 
Tournament TBC 

Week 10 
Monday 21 Sept – BOT Meeting 

Wednesday 23 Sept – School Values Trip 
Friday 25 Sept – End of Term 3 

 

Term 4 
Monday 12 Oct - Term 4 Starts 

Week 4 

Tuesday 3 Nov – Cluster Athletics 

Week 5 
Monday 16 Nov – Teacher Only Day 

Week 7 

Friday 27 Nov – Tough Kids 

Week 8 
Friday 4 Dec – Year 7&8 Dinner and Dance 

Week 9 

Thursday 10 Dec – 2020 Fordell School 
Prizegiving 

Week 10 
Tuesday 15 Dec – Last day of school year. 

Wednesday Hot Lunch 
The pie warmer will be available on  
Wednesdays for students to bring a  
lunch to be heated up. Please bring  
your food to be warmed in either  
tinfoil or an oven heat proof container  
– we do not have containers or tin  
foil to rewrap food. Food must be  
labelled with your child’s name and room number. 
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Egmont Wanganui Hunt Club - Prize Giving 
 

During lockdown, many New Zealand hunters were 
wondering if we would even get a short season. 
Amazingly we were able to go out and enjoy the 
sport we all love doing. Unfortunately, some hunts 
didn’t get up and running. 
 

My pony Minty and I had such a 
blast out there on the field, 
compared to last year, when I was 
saying “no I’m not going up there.” 
and now I’m saying “can we go 
faster now.” 
 

On the 12th of July, the rain hit us 
on our last hunt, but that didn’t stop anyone from having a great last day. 
Prize giving was even better and all prize winners were well deserved. And on that 
note of prize-giving, I won the most Improved Junior Cup. 
 

By Annabelle Spetch 
(Fordell School congratulates you, Annabelle on your fabulous award!) 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

China Group Forestry 
Thank you to China Group Forestry for your kind 
donation of $1400 to replace the trampoline mats, 
pads and springs.  
We look forward to  
‘Share the Road Day’, here at 
 school on Friday 7th August. 

We have three fully qualified optometrists 
here who like to see kids have the 
best vision and eye care they can get. 
We offer FREE eye exams for all children  
up unto their 16th birthday. 
Also, in conjunction with the NZ  
government, any child covered by a  
Community Services Card can get glasses up to the value of 
$299 FREE every year 
(again up to their 16th birthday). 
Parents are welcome to call us on (06) 345 9542 or go online 
to specsavers.co.nz/wanganui to book their children in for a no 
obligation eye exam. 

 

 If I was a farm dog, I would put the sheep in the 
paddock, by barking really loud. I would chase the 
sheep into the shearing shed so they can be cool 
for the summer and we get the sweaters from the 
wool too. 
By Hudson Spetch 
 
If I was a farm dog, I would sleep in a kennel. I 
would gobble my biscuits up. My bark is like 
thunder. I would chase the sheep into the 
paddock. 
From Charlotte Wenn 

Gibson Honey 

Thank you to Gibson Honey for kindly donating 

$1000.00 to Fordell School. The students and staff 

have found a fantastic way to spend your donation 

by upgrading the sandpit equipment. 

 

mailto:officeadmin@fordell.school.nz
http://www.fordell.school.nz/
http://specsavers.co.nz/wanganui


 
 

 
 

FORDELL SCHOOL 
Budge Street, Fordell, Whanganui  

Ph: 3427828 
Email: officeadmin@fordell.school.nz 

Website: www.fordell.school.nz  
 Fordell School on Facebook 

 

 

 
In rooms 3 & 4 we have been having Junior Hub afternoons on a Wednesday. As a Junior Hub our 
inquiry is playtime. We are finding out about how toys and games have been used throughout time 
for enjoyment, social interaction and skill development. On Wednesdays we combine this with Te 
Ao Māori, by looking at different types of traditional Māori games, where they have come from and 

of course having a go!  
 

We have started with hand games/tākaro ā-ringa. Here are some photos of us having lots of fun 
playing the hand games hei tama tū tama and hipitoitoi. We will also be learning string games/wai, 

rakau and poi.  
 

   

   

   

 
 
 

 
Locally owned and operated, Citi-Box Containers are your first call for container hire, container 
sales, container modifications and container transport.  
www.citi-box.co.nz 
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    Fordell School Book Week 2020 
      Monday 10th August – Friday 14th August   

 

Due to Covid-19 we were unable to celebrate Book Week as we usually do in Term 2, so we postponed it to Term 3, as it is such a 
special week of fun and learning.  Fordell School Book Week has lots of exciting and engaging activities happening throughout the 
week.  Some of these activities will be whole school and others are in our classes.  Some of the highlights of the week will be: 
 
Monday 

• Wen’s Story Den visit 
 

Tuesday  

• Book in the Window 12:30p.m 

• Fordell School Book Quiz in the Tin Shed – 1.30p.m  
 
Wednesday  

• Class Book Week activities 

• Book in the Window 12:30p.m 
 
Thursday 

• Class Book Week activities 

• Book in the Window 12:30p.m 
 

Friday 

• Book Character Dress Up Day 
Students come dressed up as their favourite book character.  In class, they share who their character is and any other 
interesting information about their character.  Each class will pick 3 of their best characters to present at the Fordell 
School Assembly, Friday 2p.m (note early start).  

 
• Grandparents and VIP Morning 10.00 – 11.30a.m. 

Grandparents and VIPs are invited to Fordell School (if you don’t have a 
grandparent invite your Very Important Person) to read their favourite 
story/book to you and then take part in a Book Week Scavenger Hunt.  We will 
finish with a Grandparent and VIP morning tea at 11.00.  
 

• Classroom Book Week Displays 
Each class will be working on different activities throughout the week and these 
will be on display in the classes on Friday, during V.I.P morning and after 
assembly.  

  
All Week 

 
Scholastic Book Fair in the School Office  
Pop into the school office and check out the amazing selection of books that we have on 
display.  There are order forms available – please see Juanita for more information.  
 
Book Week Homework Challenge 
This will come home at the end of next week.  Students are to work their way through the 
activities and tasks on the sheet.  Each activity is awarded points.   
On Friday, students hand in their sheets to earn points for their house.   
 
Book-in-a-Window 
Students look at the book in each staff member’s window and decide which story they would like to go to and listen at 12.30 on 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. 
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